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Columbine Quilters 

September 2018 Minutes 

 

Welcome: Nancy B. welcomed everyone. A nice group for a holiday weekend. 

Minutes: Approved as printed 

Treasure’s report: Kay was absent but report was read by Judy S. Beginning Balance $2,184.23. Expenses 

$$13.67. Income $128.00, $3.00 book sales and $125.00 for a remembrance of Alice Hazard. Ending Balance 

$2,298.56.  

 

Guests: Nancy Kenton, Rachel Darling, Connie Helton and Nancy Holdermen a former member. 

Columbine Quilters 
October, 2018 

 

Press Mess 
From Nancy 

  As you read this, I am somewhere on the west coast.  I did have a few things to 

say, however.  First, for anyone who reads this and has been a CQ member, please 

join us for a birthday party--number 25 on October 6th.  The second point I would 

like to make is about next year.  There will be a sheet going around for quilters to 

sign up to be officers or committee people.   

     At our very first meeting, the main decision we made was to meet the next 

month.  At this time we need to make a commitment for our 26th year.  Please 

consider doing some task for next year.  Some are small and some are bigger. like 

president or community service or newsletter.  Please think about it.   

     I hope to see lots of you there so we can celebrate not only the end of CQ's 25th 

year, but quilting in general. 
 

 



Committee reports: 

Black Canyon Quilts show: Annual Meeting on September 15, 2018 at Centennial Room. 

Scarcely is one show complete before the planning for the next one begins!  

It is time to seek volunteers for the 2019 Board. Between 13 and 19 people are needed, plus a liaison from each 

Guild. Board members are the committee chairs for the organization—this doesn’t mean the Board member is 

responsible for all the work alone, but is welcome to seek friends to help. 

Also we will not be moving the show to the event center in 2020. 

Welcome: We had 4 visitors and 12 members present. 

Membership: No changes 

Community service: 3 quilts given to Dolphin House and one to the Cancer Center. 

Block of the Month: Rebecca displayed the completed blocks and passed out the directions for next month's 

block. She also gave a fat quarter to each participant. 

By-Laws: they are up to date 

Newsletter: Items by the 15
th

 

Library: Selling books each month till all are sold or donated. Nancy B. had the last of the library book for sale 

today.  

Hospitality: We received a donation of $125.00 from Alice’s son’s Card club for a memorial to Alice Hazard. 

Columbine quilt guild will donation Eleanor Burns book “Still Striping after 40 years” to the Montrose Library 

as a memorial to her. 

Refreshments: Sally and Susan brought today’s refreshments. Next month's will be our 25
th

 Anniversary and 

Paula and her committee will provide refreshments. 

Room Setup: 

Room clean up: 

Historian: Nancy B. had brought 8 or 9 years of Columbine history books to today’s meeting for everyone to 

see. She will have more next month.  

Publicity: No report. 

 

Old Business: Paula would like for members to bring projects done by quilt members to next month's meets for 

show and tell. We will honor original members from 25 years ago at our Anniversary meeting. 

 



New Business: Nancy sent around a signup sheet for people to sign up for next year's officers. Nancy B. will be 

out of town for most of the month of September. Also we are running short of fat quarters for our guests and 

Cheryl would like us to bring one or two in October to rebuild our supply. 

Show and Tell: We had several people with show and tell. 

Program: Nancy Kenton demonstrated how to make a Box Bag and passed out directions for several sizes. We 

then had a sew-in for those who wanted to stay and sew. October will be our 25
th

 Anniversary meeting, 

November Rachel and Nancy will do shopping bags, and December will be our Christmas meeting with a gift 

exchange with gloves. Last year we did socks.  

Next Meeting: October 6
th

 our 25
th

 Anniversary. We will invite old members and guests to join us to remember 

how we got started. Most sewing guilds don’t seem to last this long.  

Respectively submitted, 

Judy Sudduth 
 

 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

For October 

Refreshments:   
Room set up:  

Room clean up:  
****************************************************************************************************************** 

Black Canyon Quilt Show News 
The following officers and committee chairs were elected at the 
Annual Meeting on September 15, 2018. 
President: Carolyn Ray 
Vice President—Verna Mullet 
Secretary: Diane Sutton 
Treasurer: Glenda Davis 
Boutique: Elizabeth Binder, Suzanne Hebert, Jan Rosenbaum 
Data Entry: Glenda Davis 
Education: Debbie Watkins, Margaret Noah, Jane Nannestad 
Historian: Susie Quesnel 
Hospitality: Jean Hatfield 
Judges: Susan Werner 
Publicity: Karla Gilbert 
Raffle Manager: Peg Maynes 
Vendors: 
Volunteers: Pat Huff 
Jean Redding 
Web Manager: Debbie Watkins 
Guild Liaisons: Columbine—Cheryl Yergler, Friendship—Peggy King, SanJuan—Sandy 
Engraff. 
Note that there is still a need for someone to handle the Vendor position and more help 
on publicity would be appreciated. 
Show theme, Raffle Quilt name and Challenge Category will all be the same: Libertyð 



Front Porches and Lemonade.  Entry Fee at the door will be increased to $5.00 

 

 

Program For October 

 Nancy, Barb, and Cheryl will be sharing quilts from the past 25 years, plus there will 

be other surprises.   

******************************************************************************************************* 
Community Service:   Make a "Block of the Month" in red, white, and blue for "Quilts of Valor".   

For those who would like to make community service quilts, but has a hard time quilting a large quilt 
on your sewing machine.  Google "Leah Day".  She has several videos on "Quilt as you go" block by 
block. 
 
FYI Barb Cencich is the care taker of the batting for community serve quilts.  Just give her call or email and 
she can cut you a piece and bring it to the meeting for you.  Cheryl Y has the labels for the community service 
quilts. 
 

For the October meeting we will be making blocks for Quilts  of Valor.  These 

blocks are from the "Star Magic" They are 14 in. finished.  Please use red, 

white, and Blue.  Please save all your parts that you cut away as we can use 

them to make a quilt top.  Part of Community service will be donating $25.00 

to help pay for shipping as a lot of these quilts have to be sent out quilt.  

 

 

 

Quilts of Valor  
Meetings are the second Tuesday of every month from 9:00 to 3:00 at the Cimarron Creek Community Center  
In need of long arm quilters    

 

 

 



Slow Cooker French Onion Swiss Steak  

 

A creamy, French onion soup inspired variation of slow cooked Swiss Steaks. 

Ingredients 

¶ 2 pounds round steak or steak for swissing  
¶ 1/2 cup flour  
¶ 2 tablespoons steak seasoning  
¶ 2 tablespoons butter  
¶ 1 onion, sliced  
¶ 1 can French onion soup  
¶ 1 can cream of mushroom soup 

Instructions 

1. Melt butter in a large skillet over medium-high heat.  
2. Mix together flour and one tablespoon steak seasoning. Dredge steak in flour. Place steaks in 

hot skillet. Brown on both sides for 3-4 minutes.  
3. Once both sides are browned, place in crock pot on a quarter of the sliced onions.  
4. Place remaining onions in skillet to absorb bits left in the pan for a minute or two and then 

transfer to crock pot.  
5. Mix soups together and pour over meat and onions. Sprinkle remaining tablespoon of steak 

seasoning over the soups.  

 

 



 

 

Doris Markley, 90, of Canon City, went home to be with home to be with the Lord September 13, 2018. 

Doris was born February 22, 1928 in Spur, Texas to Omar and Opal (Henderson) Catt.  

Doris was a pastorõs wife, and foster parent of over 80 children, and mentored many. She touched the 

lives of so many and will be dearly missed by anyone fortunate enough to know her. 

Doris is survived by her daughters, Becky (Gilbert) Pineda, Sandra Bell, Dawn (Thomas) Nowotny; six 

grandchildren; 16 great-grandchildren; and nine great-great-grandchildren; and her brother, Rex Catt. 

Doris was preceded in death by her husband, Leland Russel Markley; her son-in-law, Ronald Bell; and 

great-grandson, Kyle Cody Duran. 

Celebration of life, 2:00 P.M. Monday, September 17th, 2018, Bridge to Life Church, 222 N. Orchard 

Avenue, Canon City CO. Interment, 2:00 Wednesday, September 19th, Grand View Cemetery in Montrose 

CO. where she will be joined with her husband.  

Services have been entrusted to Holt Family Funeral Home. Online condolences, 

www.holtfamilyfuneralhomes.com. 

 

 



 

 

 


